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	Press Statement for immediate release (22 Nov 2010 12:43)


	Short-term tenancies plan unworkable 



	

	The government’s proposals to reduce lifetime tenancies to only two years are not the answer to the housing crisis. They would just create a revolving door where for every person in need given a home, someone else is thrown to the wolves of the private market. 

It didn’t work in the NHS, trying to shorten waiting lists by kicking people out as soon as they’ve had an operation, and it won’t work in council housing. 

Ministers must re-think this madness now, and start an emergency programme of building new council homes - the only way to meet housing need and create sustainable communities. 

Notes for editors 
For more information see our briefing on security of tenure. 

To stop getting DCH press releases reply with UNSUBSCRIBE in subject. 
For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 
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